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Dear parents:  ….  This morning we thought we may have to close three more classes but acting on the very latest 
Department for Education guidance and advice all classes are now in and having their Christmas parties as I type!! We will 
update you of any changes.  
                                     We could not hold our planned  Winter Wonderland evening yesterday but we filmed some of it 
and it is now on our website with some lovely music under OLSJ 12 Days of Christmas 2020 and well worth a look. Enjoy. 
Final brief Newsletter tomorrow as I have to be on call for Public Health England until the 23rd for Track and Trace and we 
may need to contact you to provide more information. All details will be available tomorrow and also on our website. 
                                   Reception class just held a virtual Christmas meet with around 23 people present and thanks to 
Ms Scarpini and all staff who took part. Class parties now in full swing.

and finally …. one more day to go and Christmas parties all happily taking place. December 2020

School news this and next week …  

Thursday 17th  .. A Panto for every class ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ …”oh yes there is” …. children may be collected from 1.30pm 
please let us know first. Same for children who walk home alone we must be informed. School closes at the usual times.

Friday ..INSET Day planned and been on our website since March. Apart from headteachers ……I  have to be on call until the 
23rd of December now. Bah humbug …. I had to cancel my Bengali Christmas Day lunch now as well. 

OLSJ Church Foodbank Appeal last Friday….. 

Total of  £250.10p for OLSJ Christmas Foodbank given to Fr Derek after Mass yesterday.

Pics  of the week:  
Our Gingerbread House and our crib at night all 
lit up. Head boys and girls at Christmas

RIP ….. Carol Flynn 
Sad news this week of the death of Carol Flynn and ex-
parent of two young men Danny and Frankie ex-pupils 
of our school and auntie to Dylan in year 6. Well known 
for many years to myself and to so many in our school 
community. She died aged 58 in the Homerton Hospital 
after being on a ventilator for some time. Love, prayers 
and best wishes for a devoted mother and auntie.
                                                   


